BRANDESTON VILLAGE HALL - Meeting Minutes

_________________________________________________________________________


Brandeston Village Hall and Recreation Ground

Annual General Meeting

Minutes – 23/11/2006
Venue:
Brandeston Village Hall, 1930

Present:


Sue Thurlow


Chairman

Nick Holland-Brown

Secretary

together with  22 villagers on the attached list 

1. Item 1 – Welcome

The Chairman welcomed all present to the AGM and noted the strong attendance which was very pleasing.

2. Item 2 -  Apologies:

Mary & Richard Mitson-Woods, Marian Hutson, Steve Williams, Sam Tassera
3. Item 3 -  Minutes of previous AGM held on 10th  November 2005.

Approved and signed.

4. Item 4 -  Chairman’s Report

Sue Thurlow presented her report, summarised as follows

· The committee had met every 2 to 3 months and the minutes are published in a folder in the entrance hall.
· She thanked the committee members for their support and hard work and particularly Eve Crane  for standing in as Chairman  following her operation.

· Eve Crane had been co-opted to the committee  as assistant to Jackie Hounsell who has had a particularly busy job as Hall Manager.

· The Trust is financially solvent.
· The new terrace has been completed with the help of donations and the Parish Council.

· The final payment to the builders has still to be made when the snagging has been completed but the amount due has been accounted for in the accounts. Mark Hounsell is still working hard on the final snagging item.

· Two teak benches had been installed on the upper terrace in memory of Eunice Bell (nee Durrant) and paid for by her husband.

· Over the last 12 months, the following functions had been taking place in the hall:

Weekly coffee mornings with the new mobile Post Office service.
The monthly 100+ Club draw providing valuable funds for the hall. Thanks to Mark Hounsell for running the Club which attracted an additional 35 members this year.
Ball room dancing and tap dancing.

Table tennis.
Mother & Toddled Group.
Yoga & Pilates classes.

Village Luncheon Club, which received a grant for kitchen equipment from SCC.

Monthly Whist drive.

Film Club, which received grant aid from the Lottery small grants fund and a contribution from the Parish Council.

Parties for children, weddings, christenings, funerals, retirements, anniversaries etc.

Brownies sleep over.

RDA Christmas party.

Valentine’s dance, Summer Ball, Christmas dance, Tea dance, Christmas fair, Village Fete, Harvest Horkey, children’s events, Wine tasting, Quiz night.
· Outings have been arranged to Newmarket races and Southwold.

· Bonfire night at the Old Vicarage courtesy of John King.

· Other villages, Framsden, Leiston, Bedfield and Cretingham have held functions in the hall.

· Various businesses including SALC, the Environment Agency, Clarke & Simpson and SCC have held meetings and auctions in the hall.

· There are already many bookings for 2007 and the hall is generally being used very well.
· The committee are addressing three remaining tasks, landscaping the new terrace, furniture for the new terrace and the lack of storage.

Finally Sue thanked the following:

The committee and in particular those who are retiring – Jackie Hounsell, Pat Morgan and Chris McArthur.
The Etheridges for their hard work and dedication.

The Haywards for offering to take on responsibility for maintaining the car park, drive, plants and borders around the hall.

5. Item 5  -  Treasurer’s Report 

In Steve Williams absence he sent the following written report 

	The accounts for 2006 have been prepared to cover a 15 month period following the decision at last years

	Annual General Meeting to revise the year end date to 30th September from 30th June.
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The period to the 30th September 2006 was an extremely successful one. The period saw a surplus of 
	

	income (£17,755) over expenses ( £14,922) of £2,833.
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Whilst this looks lower than last years figure ( £4,693 ) it is important to realise that this surplus was after a 

	charge for depreciation on the Hall and its Fixtures and Fittings of £10,430 for the 15 month period. This 

	charge takes into account the wear and tear on the building etc and as such is a non cash charge. If this

	was excluded there would be a cash surplus of £13,262.
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	This was due to an impressive hall hire income of £5,454, donations of £2,295 , fundraising of £3,094 and 

	a receipt of Gift Aid of £3,300 ( Gift Aid is tax relief on the donations we have received )
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	At the 30th September the total value of assets held had risen to £345,625.
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The working capital total of £10,162 is £8,357 higher than at 30th June 2005 and reflects the amount of 
	

	free cash available after providing for all balance payments due in relation to the construction of the Hall
	

	including the newly installed terrace.For clarification we could pay all the bills due and we would still have 

	funds of £10,161.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Bookings for the hall continue to be promising and based on current income levels another cash surplus
	

	is likely to be achieved for the year to 30th September 2007.
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Many thanks are due to Jackie Hounsell for doing such a tremendous job of collecting all hire income 
	

	and making the job of Treasurer so much easier.
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	S.Williams ( Treasurer ) - 6th November 2006
	
	
	
	
	
	


Nick Holland-Brown answered as best he could, questions about the cash position of the trust.

Rick Reade queried the different presentation of some accounting items e.g. Table Tennis is shown separately in the accounts whereas other events were not.

Darryl Morgan asked that if we deducted Gift Aid would we be solvent.
6. Item 6 -  Election of Officers

the  and-Brown  tNithe  anthe  and-Brown  the fcthe  and-the  and-the  and-Browk Holland-Brown read the following

· The following people have served on the committee since the last AGM:

Sue Thurlow – Chairman

Eve Crane – Vice chairman & assistant hall manager (co-opted on 29th November 2005)

Steve Williams – Treasurer

Jackie Hounsell – Hall manager

Chris McArthur – Lottery contact & PC representative

Fred Mugleston – Maintenance manager

Peter Thurlow – Communications

Mary Mitson-Woods – Marketing manager

Pat Morgan – Fund raising coordinator

Marion Hutson – User groups representative

Nick Holland-Brown – Secretary

· In accordance with the Trust Deed, all committee members retire from office at this meeting.

· The following do not wish to be re-elected:

Jackie Hounsel – Hall manager

Chris McArthur – Lottery contact

Pat Morgan – Fund raising coordinator

· Eve Crane has offered to stand as Hall Manager

· Ann Hayward has kindly volunteered to look after the hall bookings and will be co-opted to the committee at the next meeting
· The post of lottery contact has been abolished, so the Secretary will in future be the first point of contact with the lottery

· The post of Fund raising coordinator is being re-titled Events coordinator and Sam Ta4ssera has offered to stand for this office

· The Parish Council will nominate their representative after their meeting on 6th December

· The remaining retiring members are willing to stand for re-election and there have been no other proposals for election. I would therefore like to propose the retiring committee members are re-elected.

Al those present voted in favour of electing the new committee as follows

Sue Thurlow – Chairman

Eve Crane – Hall manager

Steve Williams – Treasurer

Fred Mugleston – Maintenance manager

Peter Thurlow – Communications

Mary Mitson-Woods – Marketing manager

Sam Tassera  – Events Coordinator

Marion Hutson – User groups representative

Nick Holland-Brown – Secretary

the  and-Brown  the following reportHutson, Steve Williams
7. Item 7 -  Any Other Business

Sue Etheridge asked if a list of regular events could be published, whether the Post Office services could be promoted and if display boards for exhibitions or club notices could be installed in the hall.

            Action - Committee
Peter Thurlow informed the meeting that the Brandeston newsletter will be bigger from January 2007 and published every two months and a website is in the process of being prepared. He wants the committee to consider the long term future of the hall and would like to start an oral history project.


            Action - Committee
He suggested that the Harvest Supper ought to be the highlight of the year and would like to have an annual video of the Brandeston year shown at the Harvest Horkey each year.

He also hopes to start a Wine Club for the village.

Rick Reade asked the current position regarding the Play Space Levy and Sports Foundation Grant. Sue Thurlow informed the meeting that the Play Space Levy would be available for a suitable project for teenagers and the Sports Foundation Grant will not be considered until they have received our audited accounts for 2005.
David Risk said that the playing field looked a bit sad. Fred Muggleston replied that the school had stopped mowing the field and he would enquire why but that he had personally mowed the area in the immediate vicinity of the hall on a weekly basis.








            Action - Committee
Sue Etheridge asked if the Eastern Angles would be returning to the hall. 
Darryl Morgan said that Pat wants to put on a cabaret evening but needs a few 15 to 20 minute acts.
David Risk proposed a vote of thanks to Sue Thurlow and the committee.
The meeting closed at 20.37 hrs. 

NH-B, 29/11/2006
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